
What  really  happened  in
Mexico and Benghazi?
Next time America, it might be your son or daughter!

“Eloquent lips are unsuited to a godless fool— how much worse
lying lips to a ruler!” -Proverbs 17:7

Experienced at sitting in Congressional hearings, Hillary
presented herself during the Benghazi hearings expressing
concern about the issues raised by the independent board that
reviewed the attack and its causes. She teared up, her voice
growing hoarse, as she talked about burying Stevens and
speaking with the families of the deceased. But why is it that
Hillary has always refused to admit the whole truth – nothing
but the truth?

What difference does it make that President Obama and
administration officials including Clinton LIED to the world
when they initially claimed that the deadly Sept. 11 attack on
the U.S. consulate in Benghazi began “spontaneously” in
response to an anti-Muslim video? Six weeks after the incident
when government emails began showing the White House and the
State Department were told even as the attack was going on
that Ansar al-Sharia, a little-known militant group, had
claimed credit for it- still they continued to lie.

ALL Americans must come to terms with who Hillary Clinton is.
If you were to eliminate half of the stories about her and
Bill, their personal bio would still rate an F. Her greed and
malignant hatred of average Americans are even more dangerous
when combined with her overarching arrogance and “power to
control” agenda. 

Aggressive and bitter, she’s certainly hoping to be our next
president because she believes she deserves it and that she
has done enough for this country that it is owed to her.
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Hopefully, there are enough Americans who have wised up to the
Clinton and Clinton/Bush Cabal and they know if she does win
the presidency it would be because her victory will be the
result of active voter fraud to the ruination of this
country. 

Truth be known, Ambassador Stevens was sent to Benghazi in
order to retrieve US made Stinger missiles supplied to Ansar
al Sharia without Congressional oversight or permission with
Hillary at the helm of the deal. Hillary brokered the deal
through Stevens and a private arms dealer named Marc Turi. 

When on July 25th, 2012 some of the shoulder fired missiles
ended up in Afghanistan and were used against our own
military. When a Chinook helicopter was taken down by one of
our own Stingers an ordnance team recovered the serial number
off the missile which led back to a cache of Stingers being
kept in Qatar by the CIA. Obama and Hillary were now in full
panic mode and Stevens was sent in to retrieve the rest of the
Stingers. This was a “do-or-die” mission, which explains the
stand down orders given to multiple commando teams and the
lack of response for help. 

 

Evidence has proved that the “Dynamic Duo” along with the
Obama  administration  had  not  simply  been  engaging,
legitimating,  enriching  and  emboldening  Islamists  who  have
taken over or are ascendant in much of the Middle East, but
starting  in  March  2011,  senior  American  diplomat  J.
Christopher  Stevens  was  designated  the  liaison  to  the
“opposition” in Libya, and the Obama administration has been
arming  them,  including  jihadists  like  Abdelhakim  Belhadj,
leader of the al Qaeda franchise known as the Libyan Islamic
Fighting Group.
Once Moammar Gadhafi was overthrown, Stevens was appointed
ambassador to the new Libya run by Belhadj and his friends.
Not surprisingly, one of the most important priorities for
someone in that position would be to try to find and secure



the immense amount of armaments that had been cached by the
dictator around the country and systematically looted during
and after the revolution.

It was the State Dept. (Clinton), not the CIA that supplied
the Stingers to our sworn enemies, because General Petraeus
wouldn’t supply these deadly weapons due to their potential
use on commercial aircraft. In retaliation Obama threw
Petraeus under the bus after he refused to testify that he
OK’d the lies being used as talking points about a spontaneous
uprising due to a YouTube video.

Now it is October, 2016 and the Obama
administration has moved to dismiss the charges they brought
against Marc Turi, the very same arms dealer accused of
selling weapons that were destined for the Libyan rebels.
Lawyers for the Justice Department have filed a motion in
federal court to drop the case against Marc Turi, whose
lawyers also agreed to the motion which averts a trial that
threatened to cast additional scrutiny on Hillary Clinton’s
private emails as Secretary of State, and to expose reported
CIA’s attempts to arm rebels fighting former Libyan leader
Moammar Qadhafi.

Turi was originally indicted in 2014 on four felony counts in
an attempt to use him as a scapegoat and take pressure off of
Clinton: two for arms dealing in violation of the Arms Export
Control Act and two for lying to the State Department in



official applications. 

A Turi associate asserted that the government dropped the case
fearing the proceedings could present further repercussions
for the Hillary campaign. Turi stated, ‘I still don’t really
know who the unjust actors were who launched this attack
against me from the shadows. I just hope that someday there
will be someone that will be held accountable.

Additionally, those there to support, defend and protect
Ambassador Stevens had no idea that the final plan in place
was a smoke screen as to the gun running. They murdered
Stevens and the others just as if they had pulled the triggers
and then had the un-medicated balls to sit and watch the whole
thing happening and then go to bed.

Obama and Hillary committed treason…and THIS is what the
investigation was all about. This is one of the reasons behind
why Hillary had a private server, (in order to delete the
digital evidence), and why Obama, two weeks after the attack,
told the UN that the attack was because of a you-tube video,
even though everyone knew it was not. 

I would like to interject here in relation to Hillary’s server
and all the destruction of the e-mails and lies. If your every
move and action wasn’t shrouded by lies, deceit and deception,
Hillary and all her friends would have nothing to worry about
would they?

 

Further…the Taliban knew that this administration had aided
and  abettedthe  enemy  without  Congressional  approval  when
Boehner created the Select Committee and the Taliban began
pushing the Obama Administration for the release of 5 Taliban
Generals. 
So we have a traitor as POTUS that is not only corrupt, but
compromised…and a woman who wants to be POTUS that is a serial
liar, perjuring herself multiple times at a Hearing being



overseen to protect POTUS. Only brain dead women, NOW men and
those with their hands out and palms up will support her.
Perhaps this is why no military aircraft was called in…because
the administration knew our enemies had the Stingers.

In the dismissal motion, prosecutors say “discovery rulings”
from U.S. District Court Judge David Campbell contributed to
the decision to drop the case against Turi. The joint motion
asks the judge to accept a confidential agreement to resolve
the case through a civil settlement between the State
Department and the arms broker. Under the deal, Turi admits no
guilt in the transactions he participated in, but he agreed to
refrain from U.S.-regulated arms dealing for four years. A
$200,000 civil penalty will be waived if Turi abides by the
agreement.

Turi adviser Robert Stryk of the government relations and
consulting firm SPG accused the government of trying to
scapegoat Turi to cover up Clinton’s mishandling of Libya.

“The U.S. government spent millions of dollars, went all over
the world to bankrupt him, and destroyed his life — all to
protect Hillary Clinton’s crimes,” he said.

Plainly put, American citizens were murdered as a direct
result of actions taken by their own government and it smells
a great deal like the deadly-but-forgotten government gun-
running scandal known as “Fast and Furious” which has lain
dormant for years, thanks to White House stonewalling and
media compliance.

A writer I follow wrote earlier this year, “In my humble
opinion, one of the scandals for contender in the top two or
three, is one that barely gets mentioned anymore. I refer to
Secretary of State Hillary Clinton’s actions during and after
the “Fast and Furious” gun-walking scandal.

In March 2009, Secretary of State Hillary Clinton announced to
reporters on a trip to Mexico: “Since we know that the vast



majority, 90 percent of that weaponry used by Mexican drug
cartels comes from our country, we are going to try to stop it
from getting there in the first place. The guns sold in the
United States, which are illegal in Mexico, get smuggled and
shipped across our border and arm the drug-dealing criminals
so that they can outgun poor police officers along the border
and elsewhere in Mexico.”

Research found the 90-percent-lie was a complete fabrication.
It was told by William Hoover, of the Bureau of Alcohol,
Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives (BATF), and then spread like
wildfire by Democrats and the media. Go figure! The claim was
an abject intentional lie.

Truth is – Obama, his Secretary of State, Hillary Clinton, and
Attorney Gen. Holder swore, repeatedly in public, that 90% of
the firearms being recovered in Mexico came from unscrupulous
firearms dealers in the United States. Liberal members of both
houses  of  Congress,  and  a  reliable  anti-gun  media  helped
support this massive lie. Mexican President Felipe Calderón
supported this massive lie.
Truth is – Mexican law enforcement authorities send only a
fraction of the guns they recover from criminals back to the
U.S. and they are only the ones with U.S. serial numbers on
them. 

Truth is – Of the 100,000 weapons recovered by Mexican
authorities, only 18,000 were determined to have been
manufactured, sold, or imported from the U. S. and of those
18,000, just 7,900 came from sales by licensed gun dealers.

Truth is – This was an exercise in lying by omission by anti-
gun Democrats.

Truth is – Not one person has been held accountable for the
lie which caused both American and Mexican lives; not one AFT
agent, dept. of Justice employee, Obama, Clinton, Holder or
any other person involved in this massive lie has lost their
job; but they have been given advancements and change of jobs.
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On October 11, 2011, it was
reported that the State Department and Secretary of State
Hillary Clinton were deeply involved in the gun scandal “Fast
and Furious”. New evidence had surfaced indicating that not
only was Hillary deeply involved in the scandal but was one of
the masterminds behind it.

Investigative citizen journalist’s David Codrea and Mike
Vanderboegh were the first to disclose the development of the
scheme which showed Hillary and her trusted associate at
State, Andrew J. Shapiro, devised at least part of the
framework of what would later become Operation Fast and
Furious. It was Shapiro who first described the details of the
proposed scheme early in 2009 just after the Obama
Administration took office.

Under Attorney General Eric Holder, the Department of Justice
declared war on the people of Mexico. The problem is that war
ended up extending back into the U.S. murdering Americans.

Hundreds of people, including elected officials, law
enforcement officers, and even children have been murdered
with guns smuggled over the border in Fast and Furious, one of
up to ten gun-walking operations being carried out in border
states from California to Florida, supplying 20,000 guns to
narcotic terrorists at precisely the same time that President
Barack Obama, former Attorney General Eric Holder, and
Secretary of State Hillary Clinton were pushing the infamous



90-Percent Lie in an effort to manufacture an excuse to ban
certain firearms.

Using the ATF, the Justice Department carried out the covert
operation while violating the laws of the United States,
supplied thousands of weapons to the enemies of the country
and people of Mexico, and the subsequent murder of hundreds of
Mexican citizens. The operation also produced the collateral
damage of one or possibly two murdered US federal agents, and
put at risk the lives of other US citizens on this side of the
border. In other words, Obama, Clinton and Holder have lied
repeatedly, and hundreds have died in an un-named war against
our southern neighbor.

Never mind Chappaquiddick, Watergate, or Iran-Contra: “Fast
and Furious” is arguably one of the greatest scandals in
American political history. We haven’t even touched on
Extortion 17 yet. At the time, it most certainly was the
greatest scandal never reported by the main media outlets.
Obama and Clinton’s progressive misadministration sought to
launch an attack on the second amendment by “proving” that lax
US gun laws led to Mexico’s drug-fueled violence. It was
decided to “prove” that by the U.S. providing the guns as
their proof. 

If Hillary wasn’t involved as stated then why no anger with
Holder and Obama over using her to push forward the stronger
guns laws and lying to the public? 

At what cost is this liberal, progressive government willing
to go to gain control of our guns? They know that as long as
Americans still abide by the Second Amendment and hold their
guns close, they cannot totally steal our country away from
us.

These additional lies along with Hillary repeatedly talking
about taking on Russia and/or China and being completely
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willing to use nuclear weapons to make her point, how can
anyone feel they could sleep at night with her to sitting in
the Oval office? 

“The righteous hate what is false, but the wicked make
themselves a stench and bring shame on themselves.” Proverbs
13:5 KJV


